Dear Estates at Baxter Pointe Homeowner,

We hope that you are enjoying the summer.  Highlighted in the letter are several reminders related to the maintenance and appearance of homeowner property.  These reminders are part of our indentures and/or city ordinances.  Please consult the Baxter Pointe HOA website (http://baxterpointe.thesubdivision.com/ ) and/or City of Chesterfield website for additional information pertaining to these indentures/ordinances.  It is important for every homeowner and for our neighborhood, that we do the best we can to maintain our properties.  We thank you for your attention to these reminders and appreciate your time in addressing them as needed.  
Fiona Winter resigned from the HOA Secretary position earlier this year.  We thank her for her service.  If you can volunteer to assist the HOA and/or interested in the HOA Trustee Secretary position please let Pari Sheth know via email at Pari@parisheth.com.  

REMINDERS THAT MAY REQUIRE ACTION
Please trim all tree branches, shrubs, etc. so that your sidewalk is clear of obstructions.  The sidewalk should have a height clearance of at least 7 feet from the ground.  The entire width of the sidewalk should also be clear from obstructions on both sides the full length of the sidewalk of your property.  We request that your property be cleared appropriately by August 31, 2014.  Otherwise, if after August 31, the HOA trustees will hire someone to do it for you, and you will be billed $15 through the City and Village Tax Office.  

Having trees line our right of ways between the sidewalk and the street throughout our neighborhood is important for appearance and marketability.  It is also a requirement of the HOA indentures.   Unfortunately we have lost several trees in the subdivision over the last few years.  We are also experiencing a disease on the pear trees in the neighborhood that will cause more trees to be lost.  The most cost-effective way to handle dead or missing trees in the right of way on your property is take advantage of the City of Chesterfield Residential Street Replacement Tree Program. The website for this program is (http://www.chesterfield.mo.us/residential-street-tree.html).  The HOA trustees request that you use this program to maintain the trees in your right of way property.  The deadline for requesting new trees from the City of Chesterfield this year is August 31, 2014 (no late submissions allowed for fall planting).  The cost is $100 per tree and you get to select the variety of tree you desire.  Planting will occur in the fall (Nov. or Dec.).  Should you the homeowner elect to not use this program, please let one of the HOA trustees know as soon as possible that you will be taking care of the tree(s) yourself.  If you do not apply for the planting of new trees where appropriate in the right of way of your property, the HOA Trustees will take action and you will be billed through the City and Village Tax Office (if after August 31st, this will significantly exceed the $100/tree program offering from the City of Chesterfield). 

Please make sure that basketball goals are placed on the house side of the sidewalk.  Basketball goals that are between the sidewalk and the street may be cited by the City of Chesterfield Code Enforcement Officer after August 31, 2014.  For appearance sake, please also ensure that any basketball net, goal, and stand is in good condition.  

Another city ordinance states that no trashcans should be within view of the front or sides of the property on a continual basis.  Please try to place the trashcans outside your home on the evening of pick-up and remove the day/evening of pick up and return it to your garage or out of sight.  Please do not store trashcans on the side of the house. 
If you have a rusty or damaged mailbox, please consider downloading the Mailbox Order Form on the “files and forms” page of the HOA website.  This document provides the information you need for repair or ordering of a new mailbox/post that match the others in the subdivision.  
A Project Request Form is required for any action a homeowner plans to take that impacts their house/yard, etc.  This form is also on the HOA website in the “files and forms” page.  The Project Request Form must be completed and submitted to the HOA Board of Trustees for approval prior to initiation of any action/work.  

We have notified the City of Chesterfield to remove dead trees from the subdivision right of way, remove/prune branches that obstruct driving lanes, fix potholes and areas of concern in the streets, and many other neighborhood improvement requests.  

ONE LAST IMPORTANT REMINDER 
Please do not speed through the neighborhood!  As our neighborhood grows with more children that are present near the streets, on bikes, scooters, and just playing, we must take precaution to slow down as we go through the streets.  If you have children of driving age, please remind them and other household members of this important issue. 
Please notify the HOA trustees of any neighborhood concerns.  

If you have any questions, please contact the HOA trustees. 

Pari Sheth, HOA President  pari@parisheth.com  

Bob Wojciechowski, HOA Treasurer  bob.wojciechowski@yahoo.com 

Vacant, HOA Secretary     

Baxter Pointe HOA website: http://baxterpointe.thesubdivision.com/ 
